Coastal Quilters Guild General Meeting
November 13, 2014
Bonnie Epperson called the meeting to order at 6:55 pm

Visitors were welcomed and introduced. The visitor was Cathy Lacy who has

been in the guild in the past.

Announcements:

1. In the absence of Toni Percival, give all treasury related items to Carol Fay this evening.
2. Those who have not done so yet, please pick-up your Directories. There are 66 left unclaimed. See Becky at the membership table.
3. Refreshments – We are continuing refreshments this month; however members may bring their own water in a reusable container.  Finger food will be available in the kitchen per the birthday schedule listed in the newsletter.  This is strictly voluntary, but we all like the refreshments back at the break, don’t we.   

Committee Reports:
Community Quilts: Marian Jones announced the delivery of quilts to Visiting Nurse and Hospice of Santa Barbara and CALM. Cradle quilts and bedding have been delivered to the Unity Shoppe. Christmas stockings have gone to the Transition House. “Thank yous” were given to all who contributed as well as encouragement to “keep on sewing”. Carol Barringer announced a special event in conjunction with Veterans’ Day.  Visiting Nurse and Hospice have a special event called “pinning” for veterans in their care. As a veteran herself, Carol was asked to say a few words about the quilts and the guild. She shared her touching words with all of us as well. She thanked the guild with special kudos going to Nancy King. She also encouraged members to consider creating more red, white and blue quilts, especially designated for the veterans who so appreciate them. 

Programs/workshops:  Suzy Pelovsky noted that Friday’s workshop with Catherine Wilson is filled and encouraged participants to get there early 8:30 to be ready to go at 
9 am.

December is the Traditional Potluck with surprises in store so bring an 8½ x 11 sheet of fabric AND a WHITE ELEPHANT present wrapped. 

January is Jennifer Rapacki, with the “how to” and possibilities of computer generated fabric
Block of the Month: Bee and Elaine introduced next month’s BOM, an altered log cabin design with a non-traditional black center square. The black fabric was distributed to members. (I did not catch who won the October squares—but there were a lot submitted and looked perky and bright.)
Door prize: Barb Postma announced door prizes have been won Linda Kriss, Dee Johnson, Janis Meloy and Marcia Greiter. A grand total of $173.00 was collected.
Show and Tell:  Fifteen quilters showed their work. List included below.

Guest Speaker: Patti Hunter introduced Catherine Wilson who has been quilting for over 23 years. She is one of 25 certified Judy Niemeyer traveling teachers, who teach paper piecing the “Judy” way. The illustrated lecture with a trunk show of Judy’s and Catherine’s own designs was animated and interesting.
The meeting adjourned at 8:45 pm.

Respectfully submitted by Recording Secretary Shirley Morrison
November 18, 2014

Show and Tell:

1. Elaine Rottman

2. Dee Johnson

3. Bryan Matson

4. Rita Hardin

5. Carolyn Stacey

6. Paulina Heather

7. Kris Muller

8. Melissa Frolli

9. Patty Latourell

10. Nettie Graham

11. Marty Frolli

12. Michelle Wyman

13. Barb Postma

14. Ursula Dial (Yummy mink scarf, made from bottom of mink coat)

15. Irelle Beatie
